FOD+AG Deep Litter Clearance (DLC) season 2020 – 2021 – October Update
Dear Volunteers,

The fact of current life with which we have to grapple with daily has of course implications for group activities like DLCs. As organizer I have no wish to overburden you with pages of regulations and instructions and what follows is a digest of what is most important to keep you safe and to abide by government rules. Please read through this and the attachment in advance of the second session (details of which appear below). If you feel at all concerned or find it  a step too far in imposing on your legendary good will in this aid to the welfare of the Downs and its users and wildlife, I will quite understand your withdrawal from the activity. However, needless to say, I will be delighted to welcome anyone willing to join us.

I have been advised by Timothy Dowling, my co-organiser and leader of many groups involved with Walking for Health, that this DLC activity has been exempted from the governments Rule of 6 but I’m not yet in receipt of this message from the Downs Supervisor and with regulations changing almost by the hour I would rather steer a cautious course.
Date : Saturday 31st October 2020

Time : 10.00am – 11.30am

Gathering Point : Intersection of Ladies Mile with tarmac path linking Ivywell Road and Worrall Road 
Target Area : Clifton Down to the East of Ladies Mile from The Dumps (North end ) to Fountains Hill (South End} To aid Social Distancing the plan is to split the whole group into 3 sub-groups with each of these deployed to 3 separate sections of the target area.
Personal Preparation : 
1. Please make sure that you are dressed and shod for the weather conditions on the day . The target area can be waterlogged in places, so if there is substantial rainfall in the preceding week adjust footwear. Forecast is variable but includes rain at times.
2. To avoid sharing equipment and unnecessary disinfection please bring your own (gardening) gloves.

For those of you who are well-practiced wombles: The attachment  will be familiar so a quick scan should be enough to refresh your memories as to regular hazards. 

For new volunteers: please read it carefully and if uncertain about anything therein contact me in advance for clarification.

For everyone: please note that particular hazards for this session involve :

· trip hazards caused by brambles in undergrowth, 
· eye hazards caused by branches across paths and within woodlands and copses 
· and traffic on the several fairly busy roads beside which you might be working at times
     And then there’s Covid-19. Regulations related  to the Covid-19 emergency too will be familiar although not in this morning’s context. I would like to highlight the following :

· If you have your own litter pickers please use those and don’t share with others

· Pre-disinfected litter pickers will be provided  for everyone else and should not be shared

· At the end of the session litter pickers must be returned to a designated location for treatment and later collection, if necessary , by members of the Downs Supervisor’s team
· Disposable gloves will be provided to be worn under your own gloves and will be collected at the end of the session in a suitable container.

· FOD+AG Hi-Viz tabards should be worn and returned to a designated bag at the end.
· Social Distancing should be rigorously observed even though we are out-of-doors.
· Masks are unnecessary but may be worn if preferred.

· On no account should any litter be handled without gloves.
· Please do not hesitate to bring your own hand sanitizer if you have one

Thank you for your forbearance and be safe.
  IN THE CURRENT CIRCUMSTANCES IT IS MOST IMPORTANT THAT TIMOTHY AND I ARE INFORMED OF WHO TO EXPECT  AND THAT ALL HAVE READ AND UNDERSTOOD  THIS MESSAGE. PLEASE THEREFORE CONTACT ME BY TELEPHONE AT 0117 924 9435 OR BY EMAIL AT <martinandglen@hotmail.com>
TO SIGN UP. THANK YOU

